

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

L. Preston Bryant, Jr. Secretary of Natural Resources DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
Street address: 629 East Main Street, Richmond, Virginia 23219
Mailing address: P. O. Box 10009, Richmond, Virginia 23240
Fax (804) 698-4500 TDD (804) 698-4021
www.deq.virginia.gov

David Di

(804) (1-800-

April 30, 2007

Ms. Beverly Hunter RappFLOW 130 Mossie Lane Amissville, VA 20106

Dear Ms. Hunter,

On behalf of the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), thank you for your nomination request to monitor the Rush River near the Town of Washington. Mr. Bryant Thomas of the DEQ Northern Regional Office reviewed your nomination. Based on his review, DEQ will honor your request.

DEQ is currently monitoring at two locations on the Rush River. The first station (3-RUS005.66) is located at the Route 626 Bridge (Tiger Valley Road) below the Town of Washington. The second station (3-RUS007.41) is located above the Town of Washington on Route 624 Bridge (Sunnyside Orchard Lane). Both stations sample for dissolved oxygen, nutrients, and E. coli bacteria and DEQ will continue to sample at both sites during the 2008 sampling year.

We appreciate your nomination request. The citizen nomination process is an important tool to help DEQ find areas in which to conduct water quality sampling. If you have any questions about DEQ monitoring efforts in your area, please contact Mr. Thomas at (703) 583-3843 or by e-mail at bhthomas@deq.virginia.gov.

Sincerely,

James E. Beckley

an E. Barble

Water Quality Data Liaison

cc: Bryant Thomas, DEQ Piedmont Regional Office